TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION

JANUARY 10, 2012

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Scott, Walworth, Spencer, King, Tomlinson, Goossen and Jorgensen

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Grobbel

Audience:  10

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Motion by Walworth to approve Agenda with two additions was seconded and passed 7-0.  Remove item 6 Public Hearing for Special Use Permit.  The request was rescinded by applicant.  In item 11 add Land Use Plan Outline
3. Correspondence, etc.  Pipeline Safety brochure received; in reference to no one attending our Public Hearings, Scott read from Detroit Free Press article about public meeting where city of Pontiac tried to tell public they were putting most of their assets up for sale.  Only the Mayor, Emergency Manager and one reporter attended the meeting.
4. Motion by Goossen to approve Minutes of December 13, 2011 with changes was seconded and passed 7-0.  In item 8 c. line one, after “discussed their plans for” add the words “requesting a”.  In line 5, after “change their plans and” add the words “request to”.  In item 9, line 4, replace the words “promised to” with the word “will”.  At the end of item 10 add the sentence “Spencer asked whether the property had knowingly been rented in violation of the rules.  The reply was yes.”
5. Letter received from Leslie Lee rescinding her Special Use permit request was read into the record by her representative, Brenda Miller.  Her concern about lack of enforcement of the ordinance in regard to weekly rentals was discussed.  From the audience, Norton Bretz voiced his concern that weekly rentals are not consistent with the feel of the community.  Several letters were also received, all strongly against the approval of this permit.
6. Special Use permit request was rescinded by applicant.

7. No discussion or action was needed.

8. Storm Water Management presentation from Heidi Shaffer.  Heidi gave an overview of her job with the Antrim County Conservation District.  She was asking for township support of the County Soil, Erosion and Storm Water Run-off Ordinance, with mention in our Zoning Ordinance, if possible.  Several techniques used to manage run-off were highlighted during her presentation.  No formal action was taken by the Commission but Scott thanked Heidi for coming and sharing the information.

9. Zoning Ordinance Audit Review-Village Zoning.  The discussion continued over the Village Zone and what to do, if anything.  The concern continues to be how much of the Village Zone should stay Village Zone.  The thought is to retain the highway section for business as a Use by Right and treat properties that abut the lakefront as R1.  How to do this is the problem. The effect rezoning would have on property values was a concern.  Grobbel had aerial maps for review tonight and the Commission was asked to mark up the maps with their vision, based on past, current and future uses.  Commissioners are to have the maps to Briggs by the 24th for pick up by Grobbel.

10. Zoning Ordinance Definitions.  Draft Ordinance dated January 6, 2012 was discussed.  PC was asked to review for next month’s meeting.  Also, review the handout from Grobbel referring to Accessory Buildings.  He will present an overview of building vs. structure at next month’s meeting.
11. A.  Noise Ordinance Draft.  Scott asked for approval of the draft dated January 11, 2012, to be forwarded to the Supervisor, along with a copy of a sample Noise Ordinance for the Board’s consideration.  It is agreed to forward the info to Parker.   Scott will also include the new Fireworks law and summary of the law to consider in conjunction with the ordinance.

B.  In reference to the work on the Master Plan, Grobbel was asked to submit a plan for the necessary process.  He has done that.  The Commissioners are now asked to review Chapters 9 and 10 and begin to put their thoughts together.  The Motion by Walworth that subject to review of the financial status of our budget of this fiscal year by our chairperson, that if there is sufficient monies to move ahead this fiscal year we begin the process of having Grobbel work towards the first steps in our review of the Land Use Plan.  Motion was seconded by Tomlinson and passed 5-1, with King voting nay and Jorgensen abstaining.
12. Concerns of the Public.  Martel commented about representing the concerns of the public in regard to Village Zoning. He asked that the public be kept informed and continue to be asked for their input.
13. Concerns of the Planning Commission.  Jorgensen pointed out that the sample Noise Ordinance had references to Ogemaw County that should be changed to Torch Lake Township.  Scott will review and make changes before forwarding to Parker.

14. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:40 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

